CENTENNIAL POST 209 MONTHLY BULLETIN
The American Legion October 1979
Box 15461

Colorado Springs, CO 80935

Meetings and Programs: The regular meeting for October will be at 7:30 PM, Thursday
October 18, at Moore Realty Company, 2650 North Academy Blvd. Our speaker will be
Mr Jim Groth, local office manager for Congressman Ray Kogovsek. We hope all of our
members will attend this meeting.

Membership: Our adjutant reports that as of October 1, we have 35 paid up members.
This leaves us 30 short of our asgsighed gquota for the year, and L7 short of our
internal goal, which is to exceed our previous all-time high membership. There

are still 27 members who have not renewed their membership as of October 1. A dues
reminder is inclosed with this bulletin for those members. If any of you have paid,
please disregard the notice and accept our apologies. Please get those checks in
as soon as possible -- we want to make our quota by Veterans Day, November 1ll. We
need the help of all members in recruiting new members. You know what the Legion
is all about. The best way to get new members is to ask ‘'em. Many veterans haven't
joined simply because no Legionnaire invited them. So bring a friend to the next
meeting. Once he knows us, we know he'll like us, and Join.

Veterans Day: The Pikes Peak Veterans and Military Council is sponsoring a Veterans
Day observance at the War Memorial in Memorial Park on Sunday, November 11, at
11:00 AM. All Legionnaires should plan to attend this program to show their respect
for our fallen comrades. Let's have a big térnout from Post 209.

Rehabilitation Stamp Fund: By now, all of you should have received your Rehab
Stamp from Department Headquarters. We hope all of you have already sent in your
"Bucks” for the rehab fund. If you haven't, please do so as soon as possible. This
money goes to assist needy Colorado veterans, their families, and their survivors.
Please help.

Change in Executive Committee: It is with regret that we announce the resignation
of Bill Mook from his office of Executive Committeeman. At the September 20 meeting,
Martin Timmerwilke was elected to replace Bill.

Bingo: Don't forget our Bingo game each Tuesday night at the Retired Enlisted
Association, 102 8 Weber. We still need volunteers to work the bingo games. If you
can spare one Tuesday evening a month, please call John Kovar (5632-7865) and let
him know you'll help us.



